
Respect ~ Perseverance ~ Growth 

Deputy Principal Matters by Claire Cartwright 

Mother’s Day Breakfast 
This morning, our parents were invited to a wonderful Mother’s Day breakfast, which 
was a joint initiative between the P&C and our CAPA staff. Guests were treated to 
guest speakers, barista coffee and breakfast. A lovely time was had by all. A massive 
thank you to all organisers including Ms Gettens, Ms Andressen, Mr Wallace, Ms 
Brown, students performing in the choir and string ensemble and of course our volun-
teer parents. We wish all mothers in our community a lovely day this Sunday.  

Year 11 and 12 Parent Student Teacher Conferences - Wednesday 14th May 
Parent Student Teacher conferences are taking place for years 11 and 12 next 
Wednesday, 14 May. Booking information has been emailed to all parents and book-
ings close 6pm this Sunday, 12th May. Booking information can also be found later in 
this newsletter. 
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Dates for the Diary 
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TBA   Athletics Carnival 

St Ives High School acknowledges the Darramuragal people, 

traditional custodians of the land on which our school is built, 

where quality teaching and learning continues to take place. 
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 Athletics Carnival  
Unfortunately, continued wet weather has meant we have had to postpone our Athletics Carnival this week. A big 
shout out to Mr Giuffre and Mr Leggatt who put many hours into the organisation for Wednesday only to now engage 
in the challenges of reorganisation. This is not a simple process. The growth of our school has meant that we no 
longer have access to a venue that can accommodate all students, meaning the creation of complex rosters to mini-
mise disruption to teaching for students who remain at school while ensuring a positive experience for the students 
attending the carnival. We are also experiencing challenges with rebooking buses. We will communicate the new 
date and arrangements as soon as possible. We look forward to the carnival; it is always a lovely day for our com-
munity. 
 

Parenting teens  
Over the holidays, I saw Bec Sparrow being interviewed on ABC TV about the new season of Parental As Anything: 
Teens. As both a parent and Deputy, I was extremely interested in what she was saying about the challenges we all 
face as parents of teens in setting boundaries and supporting our kids to reflect on, learn and grow from inevitable 
mistakes. The first episode contains excellent advice from experts on how to respond as parents when our kids 
make mistakes trying to navigate social media and peer influence, with raging hormones in the mix. 
 
As I listened, I found myself reminded once again that our kids need a village to support them, and that together we 
are important members of their village. In my experience as Deputy, we always get the best out of our kids when 
parents and school staff work together to provide that ‘wraparound’ support and guidance. None of us can ‘do it all’ 
alone.  
 
In the first episode, Bec Sparrow refers to a kid’s ‘internal handbrake’. When a student struggles to know when to 
use that ‘handbrake’ here at school we will attempt to support them. One way we will do this is through our Levels 
System. Please know that if your child is placed on a level, it is not because they are a ‘bad kid’. It is often because 
they haven’t applied their ‘handbrake’ and they need guidance and support to learn where the boundary lies and 
why it is there. Parents are encouraged to familiarise themselves with the school’s Behaviour Support and Manage-
ment Policy, which can be found on our school website. I also personally recommend the new podcast linked above. 
https://stives-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/rules-and-policies.html 
 
Parents are also encouraged to read the P&C section of the newsletter where you will find a personal book review of 
The Princess Bitchface Syndrome 2.0 by Michael Carr-Gregg, recommended by one of our parents who has come 
out the other side of parenting a teenage girl.  
 

Alumni news 
We would like to congratulate former St Ives High student Professor George Williams AO on his recent appointment 

as the next Vice-Chancellor of Western Sydney University. We wish him all the best in his new role. 

 
 
 

 

Best wishes 

 

Claire Cartwright 

Deputy Principal 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

https://www.abc.net.au/listen/programs/parental-as-anything-with-maggie-dent/introducing-parental-as-anything-teens/103684260?utm_campaign=abc_listen&utm_content=link&utm_medium=content_shared&utm_source=abc_listen
https://www.abc.net.au/listen/programs/parental-as-anything-with-maggie-dent/introducing-parental-as-anything-teens/103684260?utm_campaign=abc_listen&utm_content=link&utm_medium=content_shared&utm_source=abc_listen
https://stives-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/rules-and-policies.html
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 ECOSYSTEM IN A BOTTLE 
 
In the first half of this term, year 11 Biology will be completing their Depth Study project 
on Ecosystem Dynamics. For this task, the students have designed and then built an 
aquatic ecosystem with a range of different biological materials, including duckweed and 
aquatic snails, in the hope that their ecosystem will remain self-sustainable for a 4 week 
period. Each week the students will make observations on the health of their ecosystem 
and measure the pH, dissolved oxygen concentration, and temperature of the ecosys-
tem, so they can make predictions about the future health of the ecosystems. We are 
looking forward to updating you all each week on how their ecosystems are progressing.  
 
Holly Saddington 
Science Teacher  

BASEBALL SUCCESS 
 
You may have been following Cooper W's (Year 12) journey with his baseball success in previous editions of the 
newsletter. I am proud to announce that Cooper participated in the all-schools championships in Canberra last week 
and his team were the champions of the competition, beating the Queensland team 13-12 in the grand final. Cooper 
also had an outstanding game, having stolen 13 bases and making the all-Australian team for his position, outfield-
er.  
 
Well done, Cooper! 
 
Adrian Zaboklicki 
HT HSIE  
Year Adviser Year 12 
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WORLD’S GREATEST SHAVE 

The SRC are hosting the World's Greatest Shave in 
June to raise money for the Leukaemia Foundation, a 
charity which supports people fighting blood cancer. 
If you want to participate and shave, please raise a 
minimum of $40 to the St Ives High School 2024 
World's Greatest Shave account and complete the 
consent letter and email it to Ms.Siddiqui:  
Rubyna.Siddiqui1@det.nsw.edu.au 

https://secure.leukaemiafoundation.org.au/registrant/
TeamFundraisingPage.aspx?
teamID=145350&langPref=en-CA 

Thanks 
SRC 

2 students, Tanish G and Connor D from year 10 are par-
ticipating in a production from ATYP (Australian Theatre 
for Young People) called ‘Scab’. The play has been 3 
months in the making and we encourage you to buy 
tickets which are now available. Go and watch their per-
formance which will be performed in the Rebel theatre 
between 16th - 19th of May.  

So book some tickets with your friends and have a great 
night out! Plus you can use their coupon codes which 
they have provided, tanish2024 and connor2024 to show 
them some support. Enjoy!! 

Book tickets here : https://boxoffice.atyp.com.au/scab/ 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsecure.leukaemiafoundation.org.au%2Fregistrant%2FTeamFundraisingPage.aspx%3FteamID%3D145350%26langPref%3Den-CA&data=05%7C02%7CEdwina.Crawford%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cbfd821a312254c0f8a3708dc6b09c232
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsecure.leukaemiafoundation.org.au%2Fregistrant%2FTeamFundraisingPage.aspx%3FteamID%3D145350%26langPref%3Den-CA&data=05%7C02%7CEdwina.Crawford%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cbfd821a312254c0f8a3708dc6b09c232
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsecure.leukaemiafoundation.org.au%2Fregistrant%2FTeamFundraisingPage.aspx%3FteamID%3D145350%26langPref%3Den-CA&data=05%7C02%7CEdwina.Crawford%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cbfd821a312254c0f8a3708dc6b09c232
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fboxoffice.atyp.com.au%2Fscab%2F&data=05%7C02%7CEdwina.Crawford%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C0fcc6711c357417aedf608dc6fe95acd%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638508295244798359%7CUnknown%7CTW
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SIHS SUPPORTS STEWART HOUSE 
DONATION DRIVE 

 
This week your child will have received an envelope for the Stewart 

House Donation Drive.  
 

Stewart House provides a safe haven for hundreds of  needy young public school stu-
dents every year helping them develop their social and emotional skills. To find out further 

information about this amazing organisation please go to https://www.stewarthouse.org.au/ 
 
This year, St Ives High School encourages families to support the Stewart House Donation Drive 
and have the chance to win a $4000 gift voucher. 
 

Please return envelopes to school by Thursday 16 May so that donations can be 
processed and envelopes returned to Stewart House in time for the draw. 



P&C News

president@stivespandc.com
secretary@stivespandc.com

ww.stivespandc.com
9 May 2024

Join the P&C
bit.ly/SIHSPnCJoin

SIHS P&C Social Committee
Our wonderful social committee organisers, Pouné Parsanejad and Nicky Nolan 
have created a WhatsApp group for people to show their interest in helping 
with Social Events at St Ives High. If you are interested in joining the Social 
committee, please join the group at this link:

SIHS P&C Social Committee

The group will be organising a social event in Term 3 this year. Please be in 
contact if you are able to assist in any way.

Have you subscribed to the P&C mailing list yet?? As a subscriber, 
you'll be kept informed and up-to-date on your year's latest events 
and activities. Please visit this link >>> bit.ly/PnCSubscribe

Book Suggestion
Do you sometimes wonder what has happened to your 

sweet, loving daughter, and instead find yourself living 

with an angry, volatile, erratic adolescent? Chances are 

your daughter is wondering the same thing. You are 

both not alone. The book

The Princess Bitchface syndrome 2.0 by M. Carr-Gregg 

and E. Robinson,

helped us as parents navigate our way through this 

period. The book explained the emotional changes our 

daughter was going through — she was no longer a 

child, yet not an adult — and informed us on how she 

too was confused. The book provides simple ways on 

how to “parent” through this difficult period. The good 

news is, our Princess is back!

https://www.penguin.com.au/books/the-princess-

bitchface-syndrome-20-9780143784265

Next Bush Care Day
Sunday 2 June, 2024

Come and join us anytime between 9am 
and 12 midday for Bushcare in SIHS's 
Turpentine-Ironbark Forest.

We would love to welcome new members 
and see as many children and adults as 
possible attend and help us care for the 
forest by removing weeds and planting 
grasses, shrubs, bushes and trees. Even 
if you can only spend an hour, it all 
benefits the forest.

Details:
Time: 9-12 noon (feel free to come for as 
long as you can)
Meet: Behind the hall on Yarrabung Road 
(or in the forest if you come a bit later)
Bring: A hat, water bottle, gardening 
gloves and wear long sleeves, trousers 
and closed in shoes. Tim Tams will be
provided (the kids told me to add this!).
RSVP (or any questions): Sandie on 
sandie.suchet@gmail.com

Parent Resources of Interest

https://chat.whatsapp.com/K7VK3oHJLteATkxqXiEopL
https://dashboard.mailerlite.com/forms/315108/80401403644741056/share
https://www.penguin.com.au/books/the-princess-bitchface-syndrome-20-9780143784265
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdSnTzGwL7BibyvlaAlzsE8EX9dBKZGRBNgJMQ7PuiT1sjQ2A/viewform
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 YEAR 12 PARENT - TEACHER - STUDENT CONFERENCES 
 
Year 11-12 Parent-Teacher-Student conferences will be held from 3-7pm on Tuesday 14

th
 May. The interviews will 

be held in person in the school Sports Hall and students are encouraged to attend with their parent/caregiver so that 
they can engage in reflection with a view to setting an academic goal for each subject. 
 
Parents are urged to read the guide provided to assist with the booking process. 
This guide is attached, along with Frequently Asked Questions. We request that all parents refer to these 
documents before seeking assistance from the school. 
 
If you have referred to both the guide and the FAQs and you are still experiencing difficulties, please use the 
email address, provided at the end of the Frequently Asked Questions, for assistance. 
 
To book your interviews: 
 

• Go to https://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/  

• Click the green 'Make a Booking' button 

• Use code sutku 
 

Bookings will close at 6pm Sunday 12
th

 May. 
 

                                                                            1                                                                               2 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                 3                                                                               4 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
       5             6 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.schoolinterviews.com.au%2F&data=05%7C02%7CEdwina.Crawford%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C42d7a7800e71412174ad08dc7081bab5%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638508949706227856%7CUnknown%7CTWF
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Careers Corner: week 2 Term 2 

 
KEY DATES:   
 

• ICMS SUBJECT SLECTION NIGHT AND OPEN DAY 
  

Subject selection night.  
Date: 23 May, 2024 
Time: 5:30pm to 8:00pm 
Location: ICMS Great Hall, 151 Darley Road, Manly, NSW 
Speaker: Representative from the University Admissions Centre (UAC) 
 
Open Day 
The International College of Management, Sydney (ICMS) is a leader in career-focused education, offering 
internationally recognised undergraduate bachelor’s degrees and postgraduate master’s degrees at our Manly 
and Sydney City campuses. At the ICMS Open Day you will learn about all the degrees offered and discover 
why ICMS’s personal mentoring approach could make all the difference to your future career success – and 
help you to make the most of your student years! 

  
Date: Saturday, 17th August, 2024 
Time: From 10:00am to 2:30pm 
Location: “Castle Campus”, 151 Darley Road, Manly, NSW 

 
 
 

SEMINARS @ SIHS 
 

• Subject Selection seminar for all year 10 – 15
th
 May period 1-4  

• Educational Pathways for all year 11- 19
th
 June period 1-4 

• UAC, SRS, EAS and ATARs for year 12 – 20
th
 June period 1-2 

 
Please be sure to check your emails for the permission notes through School bytes. 

 
 

• THE ROYAL AERO CLUB NSW 
 

The program is designed to help kids kickstart their future careers making this the best possible start in avia-
tion for student pilots. Many people don't realise just how accessible aviation is either as a career or hobby and 
that's why we are working to promote this opportunity as far and wide as possible to help young people get 
their foot in the door and start working towards their pilot licence as this is an in demand career path that can 
see people travel the world doing what they love. Information on the 'Try and Fly Weekend' can be found on 
our website here -https://royalaero.com.au/try-and-fly-weekend/ 

 
 

• KNOX CAREERS EXPO 
 

When: Tuesday 28 May 2024 
Time:  6pm-8pm  
Where: Great Hall and Wenkart Theatre, Knox Grammar School, Wahroonga 

 

https://royalaero.com.au/try-and-fly-weekend/
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• Applications for the ST Leonards Semester 2 intake are now open. Please email 
lucas.depalo3@det.nsw.edu.au if you would like more information or the EOI’s.  

       Students that undertake the year 10 Equivalent have more chances to connect in an adult learning      
       environment and follow their career paths through TAFE NSW. The course prepares students to go  
       Into Full time work, Apprenticeships, or an HSC pathway through TAFE.  
 
 
 

Jobs Available:  
 
Aquabliss Pymble has a number of casual Swim Teacher positions available for students who are 16+ 
years old. 
 
Aquabliss will pay for the training course to become a qualified Swim Teacher and also pay for completed 
in-water training hours. 
We offer flexibility and a very supportive working environment. 
 
If you're interested, please contact Greg, the Coordinator of  
Aquabliss Pymble via email at coordinators.pymble@aquabliss.com.au  
OR call OR text on 0432 210 421. 
 
Looking for your first job and want to work in a café. Below are some links to assist you in taking your first 
steps to work.  
 
https://needabarista.com.au/ 
https://www.barcats.com.au/ 
 
Hair and Beauty.  
Anjeos Hair and Beauty Pymble are looking for students who would like to undertake a full-time appren-
ticeship or an SBAT through years 11 and 12.  
Please contact Anna.  
99880901 
salon@anjeoshair.com 
 
Work experience for year 10 students is also available.  

mailto:lucas.depalo3@det.nsw.edu.au
mailto:coordinators.pymble@aquabliss.com.au?subject=Casual%20Employment%20enquiry
tel:0432%20210%20421
tel:0432%20210%20421
https://needabarista.com.au/
https://www.barcats.com.au/
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Uniform shop news 
 
Term 2 Week 3 
Uniform shop will be closed on Friday 17/05/2024 due to stock 
take. 
 
Opening hours  
Monday 8.30-9.30am  
Tuesday 8.30-11.00am 
Wednesday closed 
Thursday closed. 
Friday 17/05/2024 closed for stock take. 

 
Donations 
We continue to accept pre-loved uniforms from students and ex-students. We are grateful for good quality 
second hand items. We are especially seeking any donations of winter uniform items. Please wash garments 
and leave in the office or Uniform shop.  
 
Online ordering 
You can continue to order online and will receive confirmation when your order is ready to collect.  
If you have any queries, please email Nicky uniforms@stivespandc.com 
 
Nicky Nolan 
Uniform Shop Manager 

SIHS RUN CLUB 
 

Run Clubs are all the rage at the moment - Instagram and Facebook are filled with posts of happy people pounding 
the streets with their mates. 
 
As always St Ives High School is well ahead of the trend. The SIHS Run Club is into its 6

th
 year of operation.  

Anyone can join and all abilities are welcomed. Walkers, joggers and runners tackle between 1 and 4 loops (each 
loop is about 2km) through the suburb around the school.  
 
Our run clubbers are enthusiastic, supportive and always finish off with a smile!  
 
We meet every Tuesday at the front gates at 7:25am for a 7:30 SHARP start.  
For those who like a challenge, the Lindfield funrun is taking place on the 19

th
 of May. This is a great event for the 

whole family with distances of 2km, 5km and 10km on offer. https://www.lindfieldfunrun.org.au/ 
 
Nicole Frykberg 
Mathematics Teacher and Run Club Coordinator 
 

Lindfield Fun Run | 19 May 2024 | A Rotary Initiative 

Run, walk or stroll your way on our 2km, 5km or 10km Lindfield Fun Run on 19 May 2024. Per-
haps even challenge yourself and enjoy this great day out raising money for Rotary projects in 
our community. 
https://www.lindfieldfunrun.org.au/ 

mailto:uniforms@stivespandc.com
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.lindfieldfunrun.org.au%2F&data=05%7C02%7CEdwina.Crawford%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C71774a5ee3d84ae56fe308dc69ab6227%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638501432001984718%7CUnknown%7CTWFp
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.lindfieldfunrun.org.au%2F&data=05%7C02%7CEdwina.Crawford%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C71774a5ee3d84ae56fe308dc69ab6227%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638501432001997237%7CUnknown%7CTWFp
https://www.lindfieldfunrun.org.au/
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We are excited to announce a series of 4 workshops (in Farsi, Mandarin, Korean and Hindi) titled "Supporting Well-
being for 10 - 18 Year Olds," aimed at fostering mental and emotional health among young people and families 
within our diverse communities.  
 

These workshops are a collaboration between the Sydney North Health Network, The Northern Centre, 
STARTTS, and The City of Ryde. We are committed to providing valuable resources and support to our communi-
ty's youth.  

 

Workshop Details: 
Each session is designed to provide practical support and insights into managing wellbeing, and will be conducted 
via Zoom, making it easily accessible from the comfort of your home. Details and registration for the first workshop 
is below. 
 

  Farsi Workshop     Tuesday 14th May 

     ⏲ 07:00pm – 08:30pm 

       Online - Zoom 
      Information and Registration 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.ryde.nsw.gov.au%2FEvents%2FListing%2FEventbrite%2FSupporting-Wellbeing-Farsi&data=05%7C02%7CEdwina.Crawford%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C9275dde103464f08993d08dc7093b929%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261
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Ku-ring-gai Sculpture Trail returns to the Ku-ring-gai Wildflower Garden 1 September through to 7 October 
2024.   
There are 3 categories –  Please note the change to age categories for this year. 

• Junior Category submissions for individual or group artists 14 years and under 

• Youth Category submissions for artists 15 to 24 years 

• Open Category submissions for artists over 24 years 
Judges highly encourage sculptures that showcase and capture the uniqueness of the Australian landscape, art that 
brings the flora and fauna of the Wildflower Garden to life. There is a preference for recycled materials to be used 
in an innovative way and for the artistic intervention to interact with the environment it has been created for. 
 

Entries to the Sculpture Walk close Sunday 28 July 2024. Entries can also be a sketch of the proposed sculpture as 
completed works are not due until Sunday 18 August. 
  
Please see below link for more information on the Sculpture Walk and online application. 
https://www.krg.nsw.gov.au/Things-to-do/Events-and-festivals/Ku-ring-gai-Sculpture-Trail           
 

If you have any questions or would like further information, please do not hesitate to contact the events team 
on events@krg.nsw.gov.au  or  9424 0758. 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.krg.nsw.gov.au%2FThings-to-do%2FEvents-and-festivals%2FKu-ring-gai-Sculpture-Trail&data=05%7C02%7CEdwina.Crawford%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C1f9bb309a08a4c4a464a08dc6fde117a%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259
mailto:events@krg.nsw.gov.au
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10 May 2024 

Dear community members 
 
St Ives High School has been advised that members of the school community have recently 
tested positive to COVID-19. 
 
Students in all years and staff may have had contact with a person who was infectious with 
COVID-19. 
 
While testing and isolation is no longer mandatory for being exposed to someone with 
COVID-19 in school settings, NSW Health has provided advice on testing and isolation re-
quirements for our school communities following exposure to COVID-19 that should be 
considered when making decisions for your child and family if this situation arises at your 
school. 
 
You are reminded that students and staff cannot attend school if they are showing any 
symptoms of COVID-19. These include fever, cough, sore throat, shortness of breath, run-
ny nose, loss of smell/taste, muscle/joint pains, diarrhoea, nausea/vomiting, extreme tired-
ness, unexplained chest pain or conjunctivitis (eye infection). 
 
If symptoms occur at any time, your child should not attend school and should undertake a 
rapid antigen test. If the rapid antigen test is positive, your child should isolate as someone 
who has tested positive to COVID-19. If you cannot access a rapid antigen test, you can at-
tend a PCR (nose and throat swab) testing clinic. 
 
You must register any positive test on the Service NSW website or Service NSW app so 
that you can be linked to important health care support and advice. Parents and carers are 
reminded to please ensure that you select your school name when prompted when register-
ing a positive test for your child. 

The safety and wellbeing of our students and staff across NSW are paramount at all times. 
As such, we will continue to ensure that all necessary health advice is closely followed. 
 
Thank you for your support. 
 
NSW Department of Education 

https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/management/people-exposed-to-covid
https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/stay-safe/testing/symptoms
https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/stay-safe/testing/register-positive-rat-test-result
https://www.service.nsw.gov.au/campaign/service-nsw-mobile-app

